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TROUT TALK 
 

The Official Newsletter of Western New York Trout Unlimited (www.wnytroutunlimited.org)  November, 2016                      

OFFICERS  

Antoinette Grote—President (684-9523) antoinettegrote@yahoo.com 

Gene Romanyshyn-Vice President 

5289 Roberts Rd., Hamburg  NY 14075   (491-6111) 

Dave Unetich-Secretary  (759-2443) 

Tony Messina-Treasurer 

33 Deveraux, Buffalo, NY 14214  (832-8517) amessina@hotmail.com 

COMMITTEES 

Awards-Dave Tooke (688-7492) tkflytier@yahoo.com 

Education-Dave Bollman (826-6214) 

Library-Nick Pionessa  

Membership-Gary Coons   yragsnooc@gmail.com 

Fly tying sessions-Dave Bollman 

Resource protection-Gary Coons (695-1003) 

Salmon & Steelhead-Don Kwiatkowski  (894-9807) & Nick Pionessa 

Shows-Dave Bollman (826-6214) 

 Spring Banquet-  (vacant) 

Conservation-Chuck Godfrey (440-6995) 

Sunshine- Chuck Godfrey 

Website: Ric Toczek  webmaster@wnytroutunlimited.org 

Welcome- Dave Bollman 

Video Library- (vacant) 

Erie County Federation Reps: 

 Chuck Godfrey  (440-6995)  steelheader03@hotmail.com; 

               Debbie Godfrey 

State Council Delegates: 

 Chuck Godfrey (440-6995) 

 Gene Romanyshyn, Debbie Godfrey, Dee Maciejewski 

Newsletter: Russell Shefrin    AdkRuss@roadrunner.com 

 

Next WNY TU Chapter Meeting:  Tuesday, November 29, 2016, 7:30 pm, at the Donovan American 

Legion Post, 3210 Genesee Street, Cheektowaga, New York.  Fly tying starts at 6 p.m.  Please bring black or 

brown thread, because we will be tying the Egg Sucking Leech.  Incidentally, we are in need of lots of flies to 

restock our bins.            

 

Our presenter, for the “entertainment” portion of the chapter meeting, will be Dr. Jim Budny, who will 

discuss “Bears -  What Every Trout Bum Should Know”.  So, if you like bears, are wary of bears, are 

curious about bears, or just want to stay up-to-date on a fascinating but potentially dangerous creature that 

shares the out-of-doors with us, please be sure to attend. 

  

  

 

President’s Message:  Hi everyone.  In keeping with Trout Unlimited’s concern for the environment and 

commitment to reusing and recycling, we have recycled an old president!  My first “President’s Message” was 

twenty years ago this month, and now I find myself writing another one.  Ironically, one of the first things I listed 

back then was that we wanted to increase attendance at monthly meetings; and it is one of our concerns now.  The 

Board will be looking at ideas for doing just that.  Everything is on the table.  Ideas that have been floated at recent 

Board meetings have included having fewer general meetings, changing venues for general meetings (either all or 

just some of the general meetings), holding an annual swap-meet, and many others.  I think we generally like the 
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idea of the Christmas Party and the Chapter Picnic.  It seems like a good thing to have a couple of meetings each 

year that are just social gatherings, and people seem to have enjoyed them.  We also need to have some “new 

blood” in leadership positions.  We have had newer people step up in the last few years, and they have been able to 

contribute greatly to our mission.  We would like to have more people do that. 

On the other hand, the chapter has progressed fantastically in volunteer efforts under the leadership of our 

presidents of the last seventeen years.  Our stream projects, especially our cooperative projects with the Red House 

Brook Chapter, have been noted by the State Council of TU for years.  Two of the projects – McIntosh Brook (with 

Red House) and the North Branch Wiscoy – have been recognized nationally in “Trout”, the official magazine of 

TU.  In addition, we have always cooperated with the DEC on projects; but, starting with the Wiscoy project on the 

Fairgrounds in Pike in 2000, we have been able to partner with multiple governmental agencies, nongovernmental 

agencies, and private businesses and individuals on every one of our stream projects.  We have even been 

cooperating with a professor from Ohio’s Bowling Green University on the otolith project that is ongoing on 

Chautauqua and Cattaraugus Creeks. We may have the most active Project Healing Waters program in the state.  

We seem to add another school or two to the Trout in the Classroom program each year.  We participate4 in larger 

issues by having representatives on the Wyoming County Water Resources Coordinating Committee, several 

Buffalo-Niagara Riverkeeper committees, and the NYS Council of TU.  We participate in outreach events at the 

Erie County Fair and the EXPO in March and introduce youth to our message at the Federation’s Youth Fishing 

Clinics and National Hunting and Fishing Day.  All in all, our volunteer levels are tremendous.  We have never had 

an inadequate number of people at a stream project.  This means that, in what really counts, i.e., taking action, we 

are in great shape.  Now, we will try to work on making the general meetings more relevant to the membership so 

we get to meet more of you and to serve you better. 

While we are on the subject of meetings, the “entertainment” at the November WNYTU Chapter meeting will be 

Jim Budny’s presentation on “Bears – What Every Trout Bum Should Know”.  Please come and enjoy it.  Jim’s 

discussions are always entertaining and informative. 

Finally, we are planning on having our annual TU Christmas Party again this year.  The manager of the Donovan 

Post offered us several dates for the party; and, after consultation with the Board, we decided on the 13th of 

December.  However, we have not received confirmation of our choice, so we cannot put out a formal 

announcement yet; but we expect it to be that night.  As soon as we hear from the manager, we will put out a 

special email notification and will also post the announcement on the website and Facebook page.  Sorry for the 

inconvenience, but it is out of our hands until we hear from him. 

Announcements: 

 

 A Report from Mr. David Bollman:  

 

 Shows: “Thanks!” to everyone who tied flies at the last Chapter meeting.  Without your help, there would 

be no flies for shows. And, on that note, upcoming shows include the WNY Sports and Travel Expo, March 

9 – 12, 2017.  We will be fly tying with the kids on Sunday, March 12, from noon to 4 p.m. 

 

 

 

Project Healing Waters:  The next fly tying will take place at the Buffalo V.A. on December 8, 2016.  We 

will be tying the “Patriot” streamer and placing it in a Christmas bulb.  Subsequent tying is scheduled for 

January 12, 2017; February 9, 2017; and March 9, 2017. 
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 Report from WNYTU Chapter Vice President, Mr. Gene Romanyshyn:  Our chapter is always looking 

for entertainment for our monthly meetings. We are reaching out to all the readers of our newsletter and 

asking them if they would be willing to do a presentation. This invitation is extended not only to members, 

but, also, to anyone our members may know who would like to give a presentation on trout, water, 

conservation, environmental issues, or related matters.  If anyone is interested, please contact WNYTU at 

wnytroutunlimited@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 Face Book:  Mr. Bill Jedlicka writes: “We invite you to visit Western New York Trout Unlimited on 

Facebook. Please "Like" the page and "Share" it with your Facebook friends. It's a great way to spread the 

word about the important things WNYTU does in the area and can help interested people (including current 

or, perhaps, future members) stay informed about upcoming activities.  

And feel free to post some of your favorite fishing or fly tying photos as well!” 

 

 

 

 From Mr. Chuck Godfrey, WNYTU’s Representative at the Erie County Federation of Sportsmen’s 

Clubs, State Council Delegate, WNYTU Conservation Committee Chair: 

 

 

Trout in the Classroom:  The program is up and running in eight schools.  Unfortunately, we lost the trout 

at Iroquois Middle School when a hose connection failed; and the water was all pumped onto the floor.  But 

Trout in the Classroom marches on.  If you know of anyone who might be interested in joining the program 

in the future, please have him or her, contact Chuck Godfrey at either 716-440-6995 or 

steelheader03@hotmail.com,mailto:steelheader03@hotmail.com>.  

 

 

Erie County Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs News:  The Erie County Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs 

awards up to five $200 scholarships each year to students in any of several different environmental or 

criminal justice majors. See the Federation’s website  www.eriectyfsc.org  for details and an application. 

 

             Trout Unlimited Membership:  TU is trying to increase membership and in an effort to do so, it is  

              offering the opportunity of adding family memberships at no cost to present members.  You may sign up  

              spouses/partners and/or children.  One copy of Trout magazine will be sent to each family, and a  

              complimentary copy of Stream Explorers magazine will be sent to the youth in each household.  It’s  

              really easy to add family members, but you will need to have your membership number to do so.  It  

              can be found on your membership card or your Trout magazine label.  Existing members with a family  

              membership should go to:  https://gifts.tumembership.org/familyaddition.  

              Existing members with a different type of membership should go to:  

              https://gifts.tumembership.org/family-membership-upgrade-form.   

              People who are not yet members should start with: 

              https://gifts.tumembership.org/member/intro.   This will allow new members to sign up for half-    

              price and then to add family members as well.  
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 Treasurer’s Reports.  The first is the monthly report, and the second is the annual report.  Both are 

kindly submitted by Mr. Anthony Messina. 

 

Monthly Report for Period Ending October 31, 2016 –  
 

    prior period this period 

    thru 09/30/16 thru 10/31/16 

  (CHECKING ACCT)   
BALANCE AT SEPTEMBER 1, 2016   $525.67  
BALANCE AT OCTOBER 1, 2016    $1,825.71 

      
INFLOWS: TRANSFER FROM MONEY MRKT  $1,500.00  
 SHOWS (Erie County Fair)   $1,420.00  
      

  TOTAL INFLOWS: $2,920.00 $0.00 

      
OUTFLOWS: TROUT IN THE CLASSROOM   $1,119.96 $300.00 

 NEWSLETTER PRINTING   $195.00  
 NEWSLETTER POSTAGE   $235.00  
 FLY-TYING MATERIALS    $17.89 

 INSURANCE    $155.00 

 MONTHLY MEETING   $70.00 $70.00 

      

  TOTAL OUTFLOWS: $1,619.96 $542.89 

      
BALANCE AT SEPTEMBER 30, 2016   $1,825.71  
BALANCE AT OCTOBER 31, 2016    $1,282.82 

      
*************** ************************************  *************** ***************** 

    prior period this period 

    thru 09/30/16 thru 10/31/16 

  (MONEY MKT ACCT)   
BALANCE AT SEPTEMBER 1, 2016   $24,753.78  
BALANCE AT OCTOBER 1, 2016    $23,254.17 

      
INFLOWS: INTEREST   $0.39 $0.39 

      
OUTFLOWS: TRANSFER TO CHECKING ACCT.  $1,500.00 $0.00 

      
BALANCE AT SEPTEMBER 30, 2016   $23,254.17  
BALANCE AT OCTOBER 31, 2016    $23,254.56 

 

               

                   

Annual Report –  

 

 TOTAL TOTAL 

 10/1/14 - 9/30/15 10/1/15 - 9/30/16 

 (prior year) (current year) 

CHECKING ACCT - Bank of America   

BANK BALANCE - October 1 $356.72 $1,624.24 

   

INFLOWS:   

   

DONATIONS $23.00 $20.00 

SHOWS $2,326.00 $2,192.00 

NYS COUNCIL TIC GRANT $515.00  

TU REBATES $15.00 $15.00 
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TOTAL INFLOWS: $2,879.00 $2,227.00 

   

OUTFLOWS:   

   

DONATION $140.00 $140.00 

WEBSITE  $414.81 

DUES $135.00 $135.00 

FLY TYING SUPPLIES  $53.00 

HOLIDAY PARTY $215.33 $203.98 

INSURANCE $100.00 $255.00 

MONTHLY MTG. - ROOM RENTAL $560.00 $560.00 

NEWSLTR POSTAGE $980.00 $492.25 

NEWSLTR PRINTING $477.00 $390.00 

AWARDS  $69.90 

MEMBERSHIPS $50.00 $50.00 

SHOWS $35.00 $20.00 

SUMMER PICNIC $95.00 $156.00 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE $61.94  

STREAM PROJECTS $1,394.61 $293.68 

TRAVEL $350.50 $597.00 

TROUT IN THE CLASSROOM $17.10 $1,179.95 

   

TOTAL OUTFLOWS: $4,611.48 $5,010.57 

   

BALANCE ($1,732.48) ($2,783.57) 

   

TRANS FROM MONEY MKT $3,000.00 $2,985.04 

   

ADJ. BALANCE $1,267.52 $201.47 

   

BANK BALANCE - September 30 $1,624.24 $1,825.71 

   

   

MONEY MKT ACCT - Bank of America   

BANK BALANCE - October 1 $29,228.74 $26,234.16 

   

INTEREST $5.42 $5.05 

TRANSFER FROM BANQUET ACCT  $0.00 

TRANS TO CHECKING ACCT ($3,000.00) ($2,985.04) 

   

BANK BALANCE - September 30 $26,234.16 $23,254.17 

   

   

BANQUET ACCT - Bank of America   

BANK BALANCE - October 1 $2,054.48 $1,876.48 
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BANQUET  $7,461.00 

TRANS TO MONEY ACCOUNT  $0.00 

BANQUET EXPENSE ($100.00) ($3,697.55) 

ACCOUNT ACTIVITY FEES ($78.00) ($39.00) 

   

BANK BALANCE - September 30 $1,876.48 $5,600.93 

 

             

 Editor’s Note:  Our “Trout Talk” newsletter is published in an expanded electronic format each month 

except for July, August, and December.  In order to contain costs, the (typically brief) print version is only 

available twice a year (September and January).   Unfortunately, even on this schedule, the financial 

burden, to WNY TU, of the print newsletter remains considerable.  Many of our members have agreed to 

forgo the print edition and to accept only the electronic version (which is sent to them via email).  It would 

help our organization considerably if more of our members agreed to this arrangement.  All you have to do 

is send me your e-mail and surface mail addresses so that I can add you to the electronic mailing list and 

remove your name from the paper mailing list.  I can be reached at AdkRuss@roadrunner.com 

 

Photos: 

WNY TU member, Mr. Kevin O’Neill sends us these views of Cattaraugus Creek in the 

Seneca Nation of Indian Territory.  He adds that there was a lack of fish that afternoon.  

But, as you can see, the scenery was terrific. 

 

mailto:AdkRuss@roadrunner.com
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*** 

T.U. Member Mr. Mike Palmer forwards these images which were snapped by friends.  

The first is of “a wild brookie in an unnamed stream near Salamanca”.  [Ed. Note:  Look 

closely; it’s there!].  Second is a “pink salmon from…..Catt”, taken in October. 
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*** 

SAVE THE DATE!!!! 

 

Saturday, March 18, 2017 

 

For the Second 

 

Lenny Bigaj 

WNY Trout Unlimited 

Annual Banquet 

 

Lucarelli's Banquet Center 

*** 
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Our Advertiser   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whispering Pines Fish Farm 

Pond Stocking 

Trout, Bass, Perch, Minnows 

Grass Carp, Koi, Crayfish 

716-496-7440 


